_____________________________________________
From: Tim Screen 
Sent: 04 October 2013 16:35
To: Andrew Lewis
Cc: Jon Brewin
Subject: 13/01394/F- Erection of 32 Dwellings and Associated Car Parking, Landscaping and Infrasture. Upper Heyford.

Andrew

Again, I must stress the importance of retaining the trees on Camp Road and feel I must regurgitiate our previous reponse.

'With our concerns about retaining and maintaining the character, amenity and historical precedent of Camp Road by protecting the existing trees, their growing space and the associated and existing wide landscape spaces on the north and south of this road, we would strongly recommend that Green Frontages are included and indicated on the indicative plan on page 60. Specifically related landscape objectives for the Green Frontages on Camp Road are required in the design code. In relation to existing and proposed trees these objectives must be detailed and include benefits such as continuity of tree stock, screening / softening of development, stromwater / run off management, ecological and environmental benefits etc.

We feel that given that the Camp Road Frontage, trees and their allocated green space for replacement planting (north and south) is such an integral part of the Character Areas - these landscape elements are a major constituent and their loss will be detrimental to the scheme, local ecology and benefits to the community etc. 

With mutual agreement to remove certain trees on the Camp Road avenue the wide green spaces must be retained or constructed for future tree planting of large trees for the benefit of future residents/generations with enough 'growing space' allocated to ensure that common nuisance and maintenance issues do not materialise.'

The units are not arranged in clusters as indicated in the Design Code or do they acknoledge in their layout the presence of the Silver Birch. A sensitive scheme would result if a substaial number were retained in order to provide amenty envirnomental/wildlife and welbeing to those living in the 32 units.

The Gate Way area is is spatailly constrained, for example large trees such as oak and beech are identified  which will provide numerous constraints on the location of the LAP. The LAP is problematic because it is located on the extremity of the site, it is in close to Camp Road and the Sub-station with the associated child safety issues. The LAP should be re-located so that it is the central focus of the of this 32 unit development and kept  away from the edge of Camp Road and RPAs of exisitng trees and hedges. 

Addtional verge width on road msut be accommodated wihtin the revised layout for the purposes of planting and hedging trees of appropriate species in order to enhance the existing landscape character.

Once we have an acceptable housing/landscape layout I look forward to considering the detailed landscape proposals.

Regards.

Tim

Tim Screen CMLI
Landscape Architect
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